Aspia Jannat

From: Wendy Parkes

Sent: 12 January 2019 17:12

To: Planning Policy

Subject: Proposed development adjacent to Thickthorn Close

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Completed

Dear Sirs,

I wish to object strongly to the proposed vehicular access into the site from Thickthorn Close.

I have lived in Thickthorn Close since 1971 and chose the site because of it being a quite close, leading to what was the Manor House.

Changes to that property to become a nursing home brought about considerable increase in traffic, large vehicles taking away rubbish on a regular basis, deliveries too, the Close was not built for heavy traffic we often have problems due to this. We now have elderly residents at Kenilworth Manor who enjoy a stroll, many in wheelchairs too, any increase in traffic would be extremely dangerous and noisy. Changing the quiet close into a thoroughfare would be very detrimental and in my opinion completely spoil my home, which I have lived for so many years. Surely the safety alone is a big issue?

I wish my complaint to be lodged.

Kind regards

Wendy Parkes

